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ON THE WATER FRONT 

Hauling water to thirsty trees continues to be the 
order of the day at Rio Bosque Wetlands Park.   
 
The former bend of the Rio Grande that winds 
through the park is 2 miles long, and the park’s well 
can keep 0.5 mile wet when no other water is avail-
able to the park.  When we planted cottonwoods last 
winter, all were in this 0.5-mile reach to take 
advantage of the well water.   
 
Last spring, water deliveries to Rio Bosque ended 
March 7.  We began using the well soon thereafter.  
Since we had planted the trees above the winter 
high-water mark, they were at some distance from 
the well’s more modest flow (see photo).  When well 
water is in the channel, the trees benefit from a 
1-foot water-table rise, but we still needed to provide 
additional water to the trees to help get their roots 
established.  With the new cottonwoods, other recent 
plantings and trees planted in prior years all needing 
water, we began hauling treated wastewater to the 
park from the adjacent Roberto Bustamante Waste-
water Treatment Plant three full days a week.   
 
In mid-July, the well pump abruptly failed.  Several 
trees died.  We minimized the losses by upping the 
watering schedule to four full days a week.  Sincere 
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